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City of Long Beach 
Working Together to Serve 

August 4, 2020 

Honorable Mayor Garcia and Members of the City Council 

Councilman Daryl Supernaw, Fourth District 
Councilwoman Mary Zendejas, First District 
Councilwoman Suzie Price, Third District 
Councilman, Al Austin, Eighth District 

Restaurant Annual Fees Relief During COVID-19 

RECOMMENDATION: 

-25 

Request the City Manager to work with all other appropriate departments, to evaluate the 
feasibility of implementing a temporary suspension of the health, fire and business licensing 
renewal fees for restaurants impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic. 

DISCUSSION: 

On March 4, 2020, Governor Newsom proclaimed a State of Emergency to exist in California due 
to the threat posed by the novel coronavirus, COVID-19. Despite sustained efforts, COVID-19 
remains a threat, and many local restaurants have experienced sudden income loss resulting 
from COVID-19. The impact is not just on the owners but affect a wide range of individuals in the 
industry from managers to employees and vendors. In addition, guests may choose to dine 
outside of Long Beach impacting our sales tax. 

Given this loss in income for restaurants, City Council consideration is needed to approve local 
efforts to temporarily pause annual fees and charges payable to the City of Long Beach by these 
same restaurants until the State of Emergency is lifted by Governor Newsom. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

No Financial Management review was able to be conducted due the urgency and time sensitivity 
of this item. 




